
Weekly Newsletter 21st June 2024

Dates for the diary
Mark 4: 26-34
Dear parents and carers,
One of the messages of this week’s Gospel is that in order to gain 
complete satisfaction, we need a deep understanding of God and 
His mysterious ways but in order to gain that understanding, we 
have to keep growing in faith. 
You will no doubt have received my letter by now with the exciting 
news of our recent Ofsted Inspection. We are so proud to have 
achieved the judgement of ‘outstanding’ in every aspect of our 
provision.. Only 15% of primary schools across England are rated 
‘outstanding’ which shows it is extremely difficult to achieve. 
Thank you for your many, many positive comments about our 
school through the Ofsted Parent View portal and for your 
ongoing support. The inspectors were absolutely amazed by the  
amount of positive feedback you gave us. They were also 
extremely impressed by our outstanding attendance data. Thank 
you for all your support in getting your children into school on 
time every single day.
The Ofsted report mentioned many strengths of the school but 
one of the nicest comments was that the children feel safe and 
are very happy. What more could we want?
Have a great weekend
God Bless!
Mrs Grace

Mrs Grace  

27th June Music Evening 
Mrs Evans group

28th June Y3 Class Mass 9am

2nd July School Choir choral 
performance after school 5.00pm at 
St Hugh of Lincoln Church by the 
school choir  see poster in the 
newsletter

5th July Reception Class Liturgy 
9am

10th July Y6 Leavers’ BBQ 3.15-
5pm

18th July Leavers’ Mass 9am 
school hall

19th July final day of the summer 
term/Y6 Leavers’ Assembly 9-10am

We hosted a mini netball 
tournament against St John’s 
Primary School on Thursday. 

Of the 4 games we played in, we 
won 3! Well done team St Hugh’s 



News at St Hughs



Reception – Saint Bernadette

Text
On Monday, Reception enjoyed competing in their first St Hugh’s sports day. The children have been 
working so hard in their PE lessons practising for the races and relays and we were so proud of them! They 
showed excellent perseverance and resilience! Thank you families for your cheers of support – it meant so 
much to the children!

Green Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/a7d4rD1j/lWQYeYOo
Purple Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PyaGvTsQ/sQ6KotBW
Pink Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/hpTVeBdW/O3sHIM1d

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/a7d4rD1j/lWQYeYOo
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/iQhdrg3M/5jBeinE0
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PyaGvTsQ/sQ6KotBW
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/hpTVeBdW/O3sHIM1d


Year 1 – Saint George

Text Year 1 had a fantastic time on their trip to Brooklands Museum. They loved looking at all the 
different types of transport and learning about how they have changed and developed over the 
years. They saw cars, buses, and aeroplanes, learnt about what materials were used in the 
construction process and how it had changed over the years. A highlight of the trip was being able to 
go inside Concorde because it is the fastest passenger plane in the world. A big thank you to our 
parent helpers who accompanied us on the trip. The children were fantastic ambassadors for our 
school.

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/V9rfYPIO/uVLlGVf9
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EYahn2mQ/8CFm8CTJ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/myKTowdp/QdIB77Jq


Year 2 – Saint Francis

TextWe have had a lovely third week of learning in Year 2. We started the week with Sports Day where we 
competed in running races and relay races. We demonstrated our sportsmanship cheering and 
applauding our friends that were running and our resilience when we perhaps couldn’t finish the race 
in first place. It was such a lovely day! Thank you for the parents that could come to watch. In maths 
this week we finished our problem solving unit and now we started “Positional Language”. In Science 
we learned the difference in between carnivore, herbivore and omnivore and the relationship in 
between the animals of a habitat illustrated in food chains. In History we learned about the Bedser
brothers, two local heroes of our community. In DT we design our moving monster labelling the levers 
and pivots it has and in RE we discussed good choices and bad choices or sins. We also learned the 
importance of repentance and forgiveness. 

This week’s spelling rule (CONTINUE): For some adjectives we need to swap a letter 
before we add -er or -est. If a word ends in y, swap the y for an i before adding -er or -
est. Swap the y for an i before adding -er or -est.

Red words : would, should, could, might, may



What a fabulous, fun morning we had at sports day in the sunshine! It was a joy to see all of the children 
in Year 3 showing great team spirit and sportsmanship, we are very proud of you all! In maths this week, 
we have continued our learning on time, practicing telling the time to the nearest minute on digital and 
analogue clocks. It would wonderful if you could continue to practice this valuable skill at home too 
please. In science, we are enjoying our ‘light and shadows’ topic. We described how shadows are formed 
and had a go at making animal shadows with our hands. Then, we investigated how different materials 
make different shadows and sorted them into transparent, translucent and opaque.

Year 3 – Saint Veronica

Our spelling rule this week is adding the prefix re- eg rebuild, replay
Our orange words are : occasion, occasionally, parent, often, our, over



Year 4 – Saint Teresa of Calcutta

In DT this week the children have learnt all about electrical items and how they work. In the lesson 
they were able to identify electrical products, developed an understanding of what electrical 
conductors and insulators are and recognise that a battery contains stored electricity and can be used 
to power products. To practically demonstrate their knowledge, the children enjoyed creating their 
own switch out of cardboard, split pins and a paperclip to later include into their own electrical circuits. 

Our spelling rule this week is: adding the suffix -ion

For example: collection, injection, invention

Orange words: learn, forward, length, knowledge, interest, natural.



We had a fantastic morning at sports day in the sun! It was a joy to see all of the children in Year 5 
showing their enthusiasm and running with great confidence! We are very proud of you all! In maths 
this week, we are just finishing off decimals. In science, we made paper spinners and investigated how 
air resistance acts on objects and conducted a fair test. We finished the week by researching some 
interesting artwork by Chila Kumari Singh Burman.

Year 5 – Saint Raphael

Our 6 orange words are: ordinary, occupy, privilege, persuade, conscious, restaurant



Year 6 – Saint Maximilian Kolbe

This week, our Year 6 children impressed everyone with their exceptional presentations on 
animals that are either extinct or near extinction. The teamwork and dedication they 
demonstrated were truly remarkable. Each group collaborated seamlessly, combining research 
and creativity to raise awareness about the importance of conservation. Their engaging 
presentations not only educated their peers but also showcased their ability to work together 
and communicate effectively. Well done, Year 6! Your hard work and passion for this important 
issue is a demonstration of our school value of  hope. Keep up the fantastic work!



Year 6 – Saint Maximilian Kolbe



Information Board

Special Educational Needs & Disabilities (SEND) Online Support Group

Session details

Barnardos Woking Family Centre is pleased to offer a free virtual support group for 
parents/carers with child(ren) aged 0-16 years. The group provides helpful information and 
guidance for child(ren) with pre or diagnosed SEND. The sessions are good place to get practical 
and emotional advice and an opportunity to meet families in similar situations. The aims of the 
sessions are to build positive constructive relationships and calm confident parenting. 

The weekly sessions cover different key themes/relevant issues and information, with an 
opportunity to ask questions. 

Weekly key topics

Week 1 – Welcome, Introductions & Safety plan
Week 2 – Family rules, Boundaries & Positive Language
Week 3 – Parenting, Food Fads & Sleep
Week 4 – EHCP, DLA & Surrey Local Offer



Information Board

Safeguarding
We seek to provide a safe and happy environment for all children. This means that we have a Child 
Protection and Safeguarding Policy and procedures in place. If you are concerned about a child's 
welfare, please record your concern, and any observations or conversation heard, or 
dsl@sthugh-of-lincoln.surrey.sch.uk  as soon as possible the same day.

Summer Camp

Emma Martin Mindfulness and Koala Kids Parties will be running a kids summer camp over the 
holidays. Confirmed dates are 6th, 7th and 8th August with more dates to follow. Spaces are available 
to book now on the below link..
https://bookwhen.com/emmamartinmindfulness#focus=ev-sb1w-20240806085000

Planet soccer will be running a football & Multi sport camp for two weeks in the summer holidays.
The first week will be the Monday 29th July to Friday 2nd August. The second week will run from 
Monday 12th August to Friday 16th July. We have an early bird discount option (ends 7th July) saving 
15% using the code SUMMER24 when selecting dates. We also have a sibling discount of 10% using 
the code SIBLING24.Spaces are available to book now on the below link..

https://bookwhen.com/planetsoccercamps_99

https://bookwhen.com/emmamartinmindfulness#focus=ev-sb1w-20240806085000
https://bookwhen.com/planetsoccercamps_99


Friends News 

A huge Thank you to Mrs Grossi for her dedication to the Friends and organising the 
second hand School uniform and the bags and hat shop. We are so grateful for all the 
time and support you have given us. Thank you. 

We are pleased to announce that we have Ms Caroline Meszaros-Suard and 
Miss Zsuzsanna Szelei who will be taking over from Mrs Grossi. Thank you so much for volunteering 
your time and supporting the Friends, it is greatly appreciated. 

Upcoming Events. 

A massive thank you to everyone for your continued support. 

SUMMER FAYRE: 29th June Summer Fayre 12 to 3pm




